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MINUTES 
 

PRESENT: 

 Attended Apology 
Paul Woodward (Chairman) 9 0 
Stephen Davies 8 1 
Jamie Lawson 8 1 
Peter Marcovich 7 2 
Matt Sosimenko 6 3 
Marius Swart 8 1 
Clay Weston (phone) 9 0 

APOLOGIES: 

Peta Davies 6 3 

 
Important Note:  Advisory Panels are appointed or elected annually by the Queensland State Council to provide advice 
to the State Council on an area of particular knowledge.  Each Panel also has a direct reporting relationship with the 
relevant Commission on discipline specific matters.  Any advice or recommendation recorded by Advisory Panels does 
not have any regulatory effect until such time as the Queensland State Council or the relevant Commission adopts such 
advice or recommendation. 

 
Queensland Rally Advisory Panel Chairman, Paul Woodward, opened the meeting at 7.32 pm and 
welcomed the Panel members and noted apologies. 
 
RAP15. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: 

067 The minutes from the previous meeting held on 17 October 2015 were reviewed. 
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES: 

068 Ref. RAP15.059  -  QRC Sponsorship for 2016 
 Follow up discussion occurred on the offer of the latest offer from Mentor Tyres. A counter 

offer was agreed and Marius Swart will continue to liaise with Mentor Tyres on this matter. 
 

069 Ref. RAP15.060  -  QRC 6 Benarkin 
 Update given on status of QRC 6 at Benarkin/Yarraman. 28 entries received. 
 
070 Ref. RAP15.061  -  QRC Awards Dinner 

Matt Sosimenko to continue with the planning of the QRC Awards Dinner which will now be 
held at the Kedron Wavell RSL on 6 February 2016. 
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071 Ref. RAP15.062  -  2016 Qld Rally Handbook 
 Panel continued discussion on the review of 2015 Rally Handbook for the 2016 season. 

Revised version to be available for the December RAP meeting. 
 
072 Ref. RAP15.066  -  GCTMSC Short Course Rally 
 Stephen Davies reported on the successful running of the GCTMSC Short Course Rally on 

31 October 2015.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 

073 Chairman Note re Letter received from BSCC dated 5 November 2015 
Since this Meeting, BSCC has advised the Panel that due to a number of reasons including 
low ARC entry levels, the promotion of the 2016 International Rally of Queensland is not 
financially viable and that the Club will be withdrawing from its contract with CAMS to 
promote this event in 2016. CAMS have now advised that Rallycorp will now be the 
promoter of this event in 2016.  BSCC and CAMS are working to achieve the transition of 
promotion of this event to Rallycorp.  From initial discussions, IROQ 2016 will still comprise 
QRC 3 in 2016 and the dates for the event are unchanged. 

 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 

074 Stephen Davies raised the issue of Multi Club Rallies and the need to have the list of clubs 
invited published in the Supplementary Regulations. CAMS Office have been approving 
Regulations for some of these events without this list being included. 

 
075 Stephen Davies also raised the issue that with TMR not issuing registration stickers and 

papers showing currency of registration, there has been some confusion about how to 
present registration papers at documentation. This particularly applies to the new RVRS.  
Panel members advised that the owner can go to the TMR website and download a form 
showing the currency of the registration. 

 
076 The issue of the level of CAMS Competition Licence required for the new RVRS was also 

raised. There was a view that a Clubman Licence was sufficient and this was to be 
confirmed. 

 
077 Advice has now been received that Rally Australia will be moved to 17 - 20 November 2016 

from the previous date in September.  This will affect the proposed BSCC organised Round 
5 of the QRC scheduled for early November. After discussion, an alternate date of 24 
September 2016 was proposed for QRC 5.  BSCC has since agreed to this date and it can 
be placed in the 2016 Qld CAMS Competition Calendar. 

 
MEETING CLOSED: 8.55pm 
 
 
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, 2 December 2015 
 

 

“I have signed this draft document and believe it is  
a true and accurate record of the meeting”.  
 
 
Signed:………………………………………………. 
 Paul Woodward 
  Chairman:  Rally Advisory Panel 
 
 
Distribution to: QSC Delegates & CAMS website 


